
Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting

Monday 7th March, venue Follywood 7.30pm

Attended by: Andy Freedman, Seb Buckton, Richard Keating, Ben Spencer

Apologies: Martin Large, Adrian Leaman, Mark Harrison, Gabriel Kay, Alice Goodenough, Jo Rowbotham, John Fisher

General

Management: 


Folly wood plan to be web-based RK to lead. Plan to be further developed at the Equinox event through fun activities. All working groups to be informed of the progress of the plan by RK so that ideas and comments can be fed back – encouraged by reminders from group co-ordinators. Richard requested that the development of the plan be included in his PhD. All contributions to be credited. This was agreed.

Stroudwoods Co-op structure – financial year end requested to be moved to 31 Jan 2012. First AGM would then be needed before July 2012. So suggested that a Special General Meeting (this is the term from our rules) for members be called for November 2011 to review the Folly Wood plan and relationship of StroudwoodsCoop to Folly Wood.

Infrastructure group to be renamed Woodland management group and to take on Health and Safety.

Finance:

Budget needs setting and bookkeeper to maintain records would be useful. BS to ask members.

Ben to ask Co-ops UK if they have any model financial procedures. At present members can claim small amounts of money spent on the Co-op using claim form and if agreed by core group. Cheques not to be signed by same person who is claiming.

Issue about desirability and need of paying members for work. Currently all work by members is voluntary but in future we may want to pay members for specialised work such as fundraising or ecology management advice. Suggested approach discussed at the meeting could be adopted if model financial rules not found that cover this:

1. Need for work identified and agreed by core group. Brief description to include how members can learn from process.

2. All members asked if they want to volunteer to do the work. If not...

3. All members asked if they would do the work at special rate. If not...

4. Simple tender process

Current balance in Co-op account £5050.25 – balance to be reported at each core group from now on. 

It was agreed that Stroud Woodland Community Benefit Soc Ltd would continue to use the Co-op Bank and agreed with their terms and conditions. BS to complete form to create new pass-number to access account.

Gloucestershire Woodlands Awards for All proposal paper had been circulated. Aim to apply to Awards for All funding to broker and encourage education and woodland livelihood work in Stroud area. Agreed that this fitted with aims of our Community Benefit Society. Richard to invite members to get involved. Possibility of getting £500 start up funding from Co-op Stores scheme. Ben to check if Martin has applied for anything yet. 

Groups

Activities:
Spring solstice Equinox celebration on 20th March planning meeting Tues 8 March. Try a telephone tree to try and reach all members?
Plans developing for sleeping out.

Informal lunches 3rd Sunday in the month. 

Summer event planning started.

Ecology:
Concerns raised about implications of larch disease on Folly Wood. Seb to research.

No further meetings to date but need to decide on what was most useful approach. 

Brief for ecologist may be drafted to support development of Folly Wood plan.

Arts and Crafts: 
Ongoing 3rd Friday meetings with emphasis on visual/aesthetic survey of the wood to contribute to the plan.


Richard to encourage all members to send in their thoughts on this if they are not able to make Friday sessions.

Creative Admin:  
Stroudwoods@googlegroups email generally working well but reminder about protocol needed – to be used for significant communications, usually from core and working groups. Discussions to be via forums on the websites.

Website has been reorganised so that Folly Wood is subset of StroudwoodCoop and is easily able to grow in future.

All meetings of working groups or people going to Folly Wood should be put on the website calendar. 

Ben had produced draft members certificate that Dennis Gould had overprinted. Agreed that this looked good. Only 5 more members details to collect.

Skills audit to be kept by Ben and he will respond to any requests for info.

Infrastructure:
Water supply – no progress. 

Woodland Assessment stage A and B complete. Just C to finish.

First aid kit, kettle & box to be put by wall near fire area and disguised – Ben.

BTCV risk assessments need completing by working groups for activities and putting up on website.

Any other business:

Wades farm – awaiting planning application to respond.

Small Woods Association membership applied for.

Date of next meeting

Mon 25th April 2011


